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MEMORANDUM 

 

Date: April 6, 2021 

 

To: Town of Richmond Selectboard 

 

From: Keith Oborne, Zoning Administrator 

 

RE:  Clarification concerning seating for commercial uses  

 

 
Background 

 

During the April 5, 2021 Selectboard meeting public comment it was stated that a Zoning Permit 

is required for patron seating in the Village Downtown Zoning District. This is not the case. 

 

Staff Comments 

 

Although a Zoning Permit is required for any development in the Village District Zone as per 

§1.2 Application for Zoning Requirements (see below), seating is not under the purview of 

this office.  There is no provision in the Town of Richmond’s Zoning Regulation that requires 

any commercial use to gain seating approval from the Development Review Board (DRB) or the 

Zoning Administrator and as such a permit is not required. 

 

With concern to 39 Bridge Street, the use of both covered and uncovered outdoor seating was 

approved for Gabriel Firman/Nakatomi Plaza, LLC by the DRB under application CUR 2019-

126 on January 22, 2020 with the findings of fact #12, #14 and #17 respectively (see attached 

approval). 

 

With concern to the approved covered porch associated with the restaurant use (#12 & #14), a 

permit was issued on July 1, 2020 for the replacement and expansion of a covered porch.  

However, the permit was not signed nor the word “Approved” circled on the application by my 

predecessor.  After a reasonable and thorough assessment of the application and supporting 

materials, and in view of the fact that the permit fee was paid and a Certificate of Occupancy 

issued, I consider this permit valid. 

 

With concern to the approved uncovered outdoor seating area associated with the restaurant use 

(#17), an excavation and zoning permit with supporting documentation has been submitted and 

has been processed by my office. 

 

§1.2 A Zoning Permit must be issued prior to the commencement of any land development, 

unless regulated by 24 VSA §4413 as described in section 5.1.2 of these regulations. 








